Press Release
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Date: July 27, 2020

Today, the Board of Commissioners approved a Settlement Agreement which ends the litigation filed against Montgomery County by Sugar Creek Wind, LLC.  Under the terms of the agreement, the case will be dismissed, the parties will release each other from any claims, and Sugar Creek Wind will pay to Montgomery County $15,000 for attorney’s fees.
It is our understanding that Sugar Creek Wind intends to pursue solar projects in Montgomery County, as permitted by the new solar energy amendments to the Zoning Ordinance.  We welcome such development, and we are aware of other energy companies that have projects planned in Montgomery County.  These projects will help landowners generate revenue without the adverse impacts associated with wind energy projects.
The Commissioners fought long and hard to defend the interests of citizens who overwhelmingly opposed wind energy in Montgomery County.  With this settlement, the Commissioners can now focus their time, attention and resources to projects and initiatives which will create jobs, improve infrastructure and help make Montgomery County a better place to live and work.
